U3A BALLINA/BYRON INC

NEWSLETTER Term 2 2015

U3A Ballina/Byron Inc. OFFICE Fripp Oval (next to RSL Bowling Club)

PO Box 55 Canal Rd

Ballina 2478 Ballina

Telephone: 66814450

Email: u3abalby@virginbroadband.com.au Please send an email to this address if
Website: www.ballinabyron.u3anet.org.au you would be happy to receive your

newsletter by email.

From the President:
TERM DATES 2015

Dear Fellow Members,

Term 2: 20 Apr - 26 June

I hope that you have all enjoyed the classes and activities that your U3A
has provided during the First Term of 2015. I noted, whilst preparing a Term 3: 13 July - 18 Sep
report on our activities for the U3A North Coast Network Region, that this
Term we have in our program a total of 49 classes, which | Term 4: 6 Oct — 18 Dec*
understand is a record number.
*Tutors may elect to
I am pleased to say that the January Enrolment Days went well, although continue classes after this
a number of suggestions have subsequently been received which will assist date
in “fine-tuning” the procedures next time. Your Committee is appreciative
of such constructive feedback. The introduction of pre-enrolments has also
proved successful. Dates for v
Our involvement in the Bunnings Warehouse “sausage sizzle” activities has
been a great success. Each of the two days on which we participated gained
us a profit of well over $400, and we are awaiting advice from Bunnings on
our allocation of days for the next quarter of 2015. Any more members
willing to participate in these events can either call me or leave your names
at the Office.

AGM: 13 May, noon.
Trivia: 1 July, 1pm

Lunch dates:
6 May, Westower Tavern,

18 June, Club Le '
On Wednesday the 4th of March, Committee Member Kim Pendreigh and ane, LIh LEnnox

myself met with the incoming Regional Representative for the U3A North
Coast Region, Mr Des Davis. We had a most productive discussion,

covering matters ranging from what resources are available to us from the
Region to the instituting of a system of grants to fund promotional activities fq
individual U3As. We shall, of course, maintain an on-going dialogue with
the Regional Representative. (As a member of the realigned North Coast Region, we are one of 15
U3As stretching from Forster-Tuncurry to the Tweed Coast).

Check the notice board and
website for further details

It is pleasing to see that your Committee’s efforts to raise the profile of our U3A in the wider
community has resulted in us being approached by The Lennox Head Library and Crowley Care
Services to participate in their respective Seniors Week activities.

Regards, Warren Hastings Harris.

TRIVIA TIME: The 1852 novel “Uncle Tom’s Cabin” by Harriett Beecher Stowe achieved which
literary “first”? [answer page 2]


mailto:u3abalby@virginbroadband.com.au
http://www.ballinabyron.u3anet.org.au/

U3A Ballina/Byron inc. is pleased to be in association with Ballina Fair and welcomes the support it provides

NOTICE TO MEMBERS:

An accounting anomaly relating to the depreciation of assets, which is currently being rectified, makes it
necessary to postpone our Annual General Meeting until the 13th of May.

CLASS REPORT:

[ We will be finalising the venue and date for the Safe Driving Course early in term 2 so keep a
4 look out on the notice board for further details. As this is a U3A class there is no charge for
this.
Whilst we have an increased number of classes this year, many are already full, but don’t let this stop you
putting forward ideas for new classes. We are currently working on a couple of ideas. There is a small group of
keen chess players who are interested in getting together, if someone will co-ordinate the group. Early in term 2
we will also be organising a meeting for those interested in the

caravan/camping and cabin group, so again watch out for further details “C @ (those already
on the expression of interest will receive a telephone call to give them the details of this
meeting).

5000 POPPIES PROJECT:

“Between 2014 and 2018 Australia will commemorate the Anzac Centenary, marking 100 years since
Australia’s involvement in the First World War. In 2015, there will be a large number of activities
commemorating 100 years since the Anzac Gallipoli landing.

5000 Poppies is an exciting and ambitious nationwide community tribute of respect and remembrance, and we
are inviting all crafters across Australia to participate in this meaningful and heartfelt project.

Our initial aim is to “plant” a massive field of handmade poppies in Fed Square Melbourne on Anzac
Day, 2015, as a stunning visual tribute to Australian servicemen and women for more than a century of
service in all wars, conflicts and peacekeeping operations. We have been fortunate to have Phillip
Johnson, Australia’s premiere landscape designer join us to develop our display, and we are gathering
together over 100,000 poppies from all over Australia and indeed the world for our project.” (Taken
from the 5000 Poppies website) The U3A crochet and craft ladies have add 101 poppies to the project
and also donated $20.00 toward the projects administration and installation costs. Well done ladies!
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MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Committee Meetings held 1* Thursday of each month — Venue to be advised

PRESIDENT & Warren Hastings Harris 6628 7303 OFFICE MANAGER Marj Hobbins 6686 2792
PUBLIC OFFICER
VICE PRESIDENT | Brian Lewis 6686 7180 PUBLICITY / PUBLIC Penny Kempler 6628 5361
RELATIONS
SECRETARY Sue Bell 66877963 WELFARE OFFICER Eve Stephan 6686 2578
TREASURER Margaret Ball 6686 8872 NEWSLETTER Penny Kempler 6628 5361
COMMITTEE Gerti Krebs 6680 7350 WEB SITE Kim Pendreigh 0406 375139
lan McLean 6686 9401 SOCIAL COMMITTEE Ann Neal Co-Chair 6681 6612
Viv Miller 6686 7561 Margaret Bryant 6681 1153
Raine Moloney 6686 0946 Pam Hamilton 6687 5055
Maureen Murphy 6681 3223 Viv Miller Co-Chair | 6686 7561
Kim Pendreigh 0406 375139 Raine Moloney 6686 0946
Eve Stephan 6686 2578 Barbara McCall 66815893
MULLUMBIMBY Gerti Krebs 6680 7350
REPRESENTATIVE
CLASS & VENUE | Sue Bell 66877963 HONORARY SOLICITOR Robert Hosie of
COORDINATOR Hosie & Partners -

Solicitors

U3A Ballina/Byron inc. is pleased to be in association with Ballina Fair and welcomes the support it provides




